


Community Development Update
Minutes of Meeting
June 9 2022, 9:00 a.m.

The Kootenai County Board of Commissioners met to discuss Community Development updates.
Commissioner Brooks and Chair Pro-Tem Duncan were present, Chair Fillios was excused. In attendance
were Director David Callahan, Planner III Vlad Finkel, Planning Manager Ben Tarbutton, Civil Attorney Pat
Braden via Zoom, Deputy Clerk Jennifer Conner, and Reba Grytness.

L. Call to Order: Chair Pro-Tem Duncan called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. Deliberations for
VAR22-0003 ended at 9:12 am with approval.

II. Changes to the Agenda: None
111 Business Community Development Update

Tax Deed Bid for AIN #192047. The subject parcel is within the city limits of Coeur d’Alene.
According to staff research the parcel is approximately 2 feet wide and was formerly a part of the
adjacent parcel to the south. This bid was brought to Community Development from the property
owner to the north. Based on the review, it appears that development from the property owner to the
south encroaches into the subject parcel. Therefore, staff suggested that either the property be
conveyed to the property owner to the south or the property owner to the north would need to
demonstrate that such encroachment does not exist. This demonstration would likely need to come in
the form of a survey.

Floodplain Compliance: In 2013, Community Development issued a permit for a single family
residence at the subject property. Due to either a misunderstanding or miscommunication between
Staff and the Applicant, the structure was built out of compliance with the County Flood
Development standards. The structure did not comply with the 3’ freeboard or adequate crawlspace
venting requirements of the code. Staff determined that this issue of non-compliance could be
resolved with an approved variance. As a result, in 2014 the Property Owner submitted an
application for a variance to the applicable standards and received an approval. In May of 2020, the
property was sold to a new owner. Their realtor, on behalf of the new owner, filed an application for
a Letter of Map Amendment (LOMA) to FEMA. The purpose of the LOMA is to provide
information to FEMA hoping to get a decision that the structure is not located within the floodplain.
A favorable decision from FEMA would allow the property owner to opt out of flood insurance
required by their lender. However, after FEMA’s review of the application, they had determined that
the structure is not only ineligible for a LOMA, they also determined the structure to be non-
compliant with regard to the venting standards. The prescriptive requirement for venting is 1 square
inch of venting for every 1 square foot of enclosure space. In this case, the structure has 880 square
feet of enclosure space, which would have required 880 square inches of venting. The structure was
constructed with only 436 square inches of venting. FEMA determined the County has the ability to
approve variances to the higher regulatory standards of the code, but cannot approve variances to the
minimum standards of the NFIP. Therefore, the variance to the freeboard standard was appropriate,
but the County does not have the authority to grant a variance to the venting requirements. In
January, 2022, Staff met with State Floodplain Coordinator, Maureen O’Shea, to discuss options in
bringing the structure into compliance. After the conclusion of our meeting, it was determined that
the County has two realistic options: 1. Install the flood venting as mentioned above; or 2. Seal off
the vents in the foundation; raise the exterior grade so that the lowest adjacent grade is above the
floodplain; apply for a LOMA and receive approval from FEMA. After Staff has had the chance to



IV.

review both options, it was determined that option 2 would be the quickest and most cost effective
approach. Option 1 would require significant improvements to the existing structure, as the structure
was not originally designed to include flood vents. As a result, the structure was approved with a
conditioned crawlspace. The proper installation of the flood vents would require the existing
structure to be retrofitted to comply with all applicable building codes, including the residential
energy code. This would be a significant cost, both in time and resources. The estimated cost from
StanCraft Construction Group is $14,130.00. Director Callahan explained that if we do not help to
fix this issue, we could potentially be excused from being a member of the National Flood Insurance
Program. Before deciding on the matter, Chair Pro-Tem Duncan suggested we speak with FEMA to
get assurance that option 2 is viable. Furthermore, Chair Pro-Tem Duncan requested that staff ask
the homeowner to share in the cost to resolve the issue of non-compliance.

Chair Pro-Tem Duncan adjourned the meeting at 9:30 a.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Respectfully submitted,

JIM BRANNON, CL
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